OWG Report to ROS
3-10-05

The OWG met on February 16, 2005 and March 7th, 2005 an abbreviated meeting prior to the Annual Operator Training Seminar Rehearsal. The following comments are of note from those meetings:

1. 156OGRR (Reactive Considerations due to PRR409) This OGRR has been briskly debated and word‑smithed. The OGRTF presented compromise language and posted the language. No comments were received. OWG recommends the approval of the current language in 156OGRR.

2. 161OGRR (Responsive Reserve MW Limit) loosely related to PRR 502. After reviewing the comments and the Potomac White paper, the OWG recommends that 161OGRR be rejected. The rejection recommendation is based on the OGRR did not meet system reliability requirements. 

3. 162OGRR (Revisions to Disturbance Monitoring) Make GPS time synchronization a requirement, and clarify location requirements to exclude 69kV lines but include generator owned transmission above 100kV. No comments have been received as of 3-7-05. OWG recommends for approval 162OGRR. This OGRR was approved by the OWG at the March 7th meeting and is not currently on the ROS agenda. 
4. 163OGRR   (State Estimator Requirements) This OGRR was posted on 2-16-05. To-date only one set of comments have been received. They are substantial. The comment period extends past this ROS meeting and the OWG will possibly have a recommendation by the April meeting. Please review and comment on this OGRR. 

5. Since the last ROS meeting, the Training Oversight WG has revised the CEU testing. Van Weldon conveyed to the OWG that since NERC will not be making a decision on CEU toward NERC Certification before the end of 2006, it was not going to give any tests for CEUs at this years Operator training Seminar. 

6. The Operations Task Force has begun development of the Storm Drill scheduled for November 9th from 0800 to 1600.  
The task force is currently drafting a procedure to efficiently utilize an outage of a generator /plant that the transmission system is “radial” substation facilities that do not change system flows and do not impact congestion. These outages would usually be such that the 3 day window would be waived. 

The Operations task force has begun drafting an OGRR to establish requirements for participation in the annual drill. 

       7.
The annual Black Start Training will be finished by the end of the month. 

       8.
The next OWG meeting will be April 20th at the Met center
